
Local Health Officer Order Rescinding January 8, 2022 
Order Temporarily Closing Mammoth Lakes Schools  
to In-Person Instruction, Effective January 24, 2022 

P.O. BOX 3329, MAMMOTH LAKES, CA 93546 PHONE (760) 924-1830 • FAX (760) 924-1831  
  

 

January 21, 2022 

 

WHEREAS, on January 8, 2022, the Local Health Officer issued an order 

temporarily closing Mammoth High School, Mammoth Middle School, Mammoth 

Elementary School, Sierra High School, Husky Club and the Office of Education’s 

Inclusive Preschool (the “Mammoth Schools”) to in-person instruction due to elevated 

levels of COVID infection among students and teachers and a lack of teachers and staff to 

ensure student in-school safety; and 

 

WHEREAS, conditions have changed such that sufficient teachers and staff will be 

available to safely reopen the Mammoth Schools, effective Monday, January 24, 2022; 

 

 NOW, THEREFORE, under the authority of California Health and Safety Code 

sections 101040, 101085 and 120175 and Title 17 California Code of Regulations, Section 

2501; Article XI of the California Constitution; California Government Code Sections 

8634, and 8665, the Local Health Officer: 

 

HEREBY ORDERS as follows:  

 

1. The recitals in this Order are incorporated herein as Findings. 

 

2. The Local Health Officer Order issued on January 8, 2022, temporarily closing 

Mammoth Unified School District’s Mammoth High School, Mammoth Middle 

School, Mammoth Elementary School, Sierra High School, Husky Club, and 

Mono County Office of Education’s Inclusive Preschool on the campus of 

Mammoth Elementary School is rescinded and such schools may reopen, effective 

at 12:01 am on Monday, January 24, 2022.   

 

3. Copies of this Order shall be promptly posted on the County of Mono’s Public 

Health Department’s website (monohealth.com) and provided to any member of the 

public requesting a copy of this Order.  
 
 

_____________________________________ Date___________________  
Caryn K Slack, MD, MPH 
Local Health Officer  

for Mono County and the Town of Mammoth Lakes  

Caryn Slack (Jan 20, 2022 15:09 PST)
Caryn Slack Jan 20, 2022
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